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48 CFR Ch. 1 (10–1–14 Edition) 22.1013 

22.1013 Review of wage determination. 

(a) Based on incumbent collective bar-
gaining agreement. (1) If wages, fringe 
benefits, or periodic increases provided 
for in a collective bargaining agree-
ment vary substantially from those 
prevailing for similar services in the 
locality, the contracting officer shall 
immediately contact the agency labor 
advisor to consider instituting the pro-
cedures in 22.1021. 

(2) If the contracting officer believes 
that an incumbent or predecessor con-
tractor’s agreement was not the result 
of arm’s length negotiations, the con-
tracting officer shall contact the agen-
cy labor advisor to determine appro-
priate action. 

(b) Based on other than incumbent col-
lective bargaining agreement. Upon re-
ceiving a wage determination not 
predicated upon a collective bargaining 
agreement, the contracting officer 
shall ascertain— 

(1) If the wage determination does 
not conform with wages and fringe ben-
efits prevailing for similar services in 
the locality; or 

(2) If the wage determination con-
tains significant errors or omissions. If 
either subparagraph (b)(1) or (b)(2) of 
this section is evident, the contracting 
officer shall contact the agency labor 
advisor to determine appropriate ac-
tion. 

22.1014 Delay over 60 days in bid 
opening or commencement of work. 

If a wage determination was obtained 
through the e98 process, and bid open-
ing, or commencement of work under a 
negotiated contract has been delayed, 
for whatever reason, more than 60 days 
from the date indicated on the pre-
viously submitted e98, the contracting 
officer shall submit a new e98. Any re-
vision of a wage determination re-
ceived by the contracting agency as a 
result of that communication shall su-
persede the earlier response as the 
wage determination applicable to the 
particular acquisition subject to the 
time frames in 22.1012–1(b) and (c). 

[71 FR 36935, June 28, 2006] 

22.1015 Discovery of errors by the De-
partment of Labor. 

If the Department of Labor discovers 
and determines, whether before or after 
a contract award, that a contracting 
officer made an erroneous determina-
tion that the Service Contract Labor 
Standards statute did not apply to a 
particular acquisition or failed to in-
clude an appropriate wage determina-
tion in a covered contract, the con-
tracting officer, within 30 days of noti-
fication by the Department of Labor, 
shall include in the contract the clause 
at 52.222–41 and any applicable wage de-
termination issued by the Adminis-
trator. If the contract is subject to 41 
U.S.C. 6707(f), the Administrator may 
require retroactive application of that 
wage determination. The contracting 
officer shall equitably adjust the con-
tract price to reflect any changed cost 
of performance resulting from incor-
porating a wage determination or revi-
sion. 

[54 FR 19816, May 8, 1989, as amended at 79 
FR 24207, Apr. 29, 2014] 

22.1016 Statement of equivalent rates 
for Federal hires. 

(a) The statement required under the 
clause at 52.222–42, Statement of Equiv-
alent Rates for Federal Hires, (see 
22.1006(b)) shall set forth those wage 
rates and fringe benefits that would be 
paid by the contracting activity to the 
various classes of service employees ex-
pected to be utilized under the contract 
if 5 U.S.C. 5332 (General Schedule— 
white collar) and/or 5 U.S.C. 5341 (Wage 
Board—blue collar) were applicable. 

(b) Procedures for computation of 
these rates are as follows: 

(1) Wages paid blue collar employees 
shall be the basic hourly rate for each 
class. The rate shall be Wage Board pay 
schedule step two for nonsupervisory 
service employees and step three for 
supervisory service employees. 

(2) Wages paid white collar employ-
ees shall be an hourly rate for each 
class. The rate shall be obtained by di-
viding the general pay schedule step 
one biweekly rate by 80. 

(3) Local civilian personnel offices 
can assist in determining and providing 
grade and salary data. 
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